TOWN OF GREENVILLE
ORDINANCE NO. 2020-TO-004

ORDINANCE CONCERNING ESTABLISHING A COLLECTION FEE FOR
COMMERCIAL VEHICLE IDENTIFICATION NUMBER (VIN) CHECKS BY
THE GREENVILLE TOWN MARSHAL’S DEPARTMENT

WHEREAS, the Town of Greenville’s Marshal’s Department is often contacted to
perform Vehicle Identification Number (VIN) checks by local companies.

WHEREAS, The Town Council of Greenville, Indiana desirous of collecting a fee
for this service when performed for commercial purposes. IC 9-17-2-12 allows the Town
Marshal and/or deputy officers to collect a fee not to exceed five dollars ($5.00) per VIN

check.

WHEREAS, the monies collect from these inspections must be deposited in to an
inspection fund only for law enforcement purposes.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN
OF GREENVILLE, AS FOLLOWS:

1. The Town of Greenville’s Marshal’s Department is now authorized to collect five
US dollars ($5.00) for each VIN check performed for commercial purposes.

2. No fee will be collect from private citizens.

3. The fees collected will be added to an inspection fund and will be used by the

Marshal’s Department
ADOPTED BY THE TOWN COUNCIL OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA ON THE 10™
DAY OF FEBRUARY 2020.
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